## RESOLUTION NO. 18-1989

WHEREAS, the State Department of Highways and Public Transportation will be holding a series of meetings at various locations in the State of Texas in the months of October and November of this year to receive input on the proposed Texas Highway Trunk System; and

WHEREAS, the trunk system is part of a long-range plan to develop a rural network of four-lane or better divided roadways to link, among other things, urban areas of the state; and

WHEREAS, the map of the Texas Highway Trunk system proposed by the State Department of Highways and Public Transportation does not include State Highway 6 from Waco to Eastland; and

WHEREAS, there is a need for State Highway 6 from Waco to Eastland to be included in the proposed Texas Highway Trunk System and the best interests of the State's driving public would be served by such inclusion,

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF DE LEON, TEXAS:

That all of the recitals and preambles hereinabove stated are to be true and correct and are incorporated herein and made a part of this resolution.

That the City of De Leon strongly urges the State Department of Highways and Public Transportation to include State Highway 6 from Waco to Eastland in the proposed Texas Highway Trunk System.

That it is hereby found and determined that the meeting at which this resolution is passed is open to the public as required by law and that public notice of the time, place and purpose of said meeting was given as required in Article 6252.17 VTCS.

PASSED AND APPROVED this 24th day of October, 1989.

ATTEST:

Florence Wood

City Secretary

C.S. Campbell, Mayor City of De Leon, Texas

6 S. Campbell

## CITY OF DE LEON

"Busiest Town - Friendliest People"

105 S. Texas Street

De LEON, TEXAS 76444

October 25, 1989

Mr. Larry D. Groth, P.E. City Engineer City of Waco P.O. Box 2570 Waco, Texas 76702-2570

RE: Proposed Texas Highway Trunk System

Dear Mr. Groth:

Enclosed please find a resolution passed by the City Council in the regular meeting held on October 24, 1989.

Mayor Campbell and the Council expressed a great amount of interest in this project and hope to attend some of the meetings in our area.

Thank you for including the City of De Leon in your plans to upgrade Highway 6 from waco to I 20.

Sincerely,

Florence Wood City Secretary

enclosure